
GOOSE CREEK RECREATION 

COMMISSION MEETING 

June 12, 2017 

 

Present 

• Commission: Chairman Jerry Glass, Milton Terre, Gaye Huskey, Lynn Greer 
and Jennifer Condon 

• Staff: Director Gary Stuber and Cheryl Heiselman 

• Guests: Mayor Michael Heitzler and City Councilman Kevin Condon 

Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 pm by Chairman Jerry Glass. 

Public Comments 

None 

Minutes 

Mrs. Huskey made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 8, 2017 meeting; 
motion seconded by Mr. Terre, all in favor. 

Financial Reports 

Mrs. Huskey made a motion to approve the financial report as submitted for May; 

motion was seconded by Mrs. Greer, all in favor. 

Mr. Stuber reported the financial status of the Recreation Department is 

favorable now. 

Project Status Report 

Pool:  Mr. Stuber reported the bottom of the kiddie pool has been resurfaced and 
the chemicals are being re-balanced and it should be re-open this week.  
Membership sales are slow.  Swim lessons have started. 

Discussion was held on cross-marketing the pool at other city events.  



A suggestion was made to have a City Marquee to advertise events on. 

Mayor Heitzler suggested giving free passes to the fitness center and/or pool to 
new homeowners. 

Phase II:  Mr. Stuber reported the construction of the new Activity Center is on 
schedule.  Steel work is done, they are pouring the floor and starting on the walls 
and brick work.  Completion date is scheduled for March 2018.     

City Swim Meet:  We will be hosting this event again this year in conjunction with 
the Coastal Carolina Aquatics Association.  Dates are July 14-16.  Eighteen 
Charleston area swim teams with about 1,000 swimmers will be competing in our 
pool for the championships.  Jennifer Condon is coordinating the meet with help 
from the staff. 

New Business 

Parks – Mr. Stuber reported the maintenance crew is working on fertilization and 
turf maintenance along with pool maintenance.  They will also be installing the 
new football scoreboard at Dogwood Park. 

Recreation – Regular season play has concluded for spring sports.  All Star 
tournament play will start June 17.  Staff is busy planning for the Fourth of July 
Festival.   

Mayor Heitzler asked about the future of the ballfield at Dennis Park. 

Director’s Report-Mrs. Greer asked about the grant to replace the playground 
equipment at Ryan Creek Park.  Mr. Stuber stated he has received the grant for 
$26,500 and is preparing the paperwork.  We also received a grant for St. James. 

Discussion was held on future plans for a dog park, a bubble over the pool and a 
skate park. 

Mrs. Heiselman stated we have received donations in memory of Nancy Trevino 
and asked everyone to be thinking of the best way to honor her. 

Closing Public Comments  

None 

 



Adjournment 

Mrs. Huskey made a motion to close the meeting at 6:55 pm; the motion was 
seconded by Mr. Terre, all in favor. 

The next regularly scheduled meeting is July 10, 2017 at 6 p.m. 

 

Minutes Approved, July 10, 2017 __________________________  

Jerry Glass, Chairman 


